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An Update on New York Redistricting
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New York is now among the last states in the nation to tackle the redistricting required as a result of the 2010 census. And the urgency is growing: the state’s Congressional primary is scheduled for June 26, and its legislative primary for Sept. 11. 

SO FAR 

State Assembly and Senate leaders have proposed new legislative districts, but the approval process stalled after critics called the maps gerrymandered to protect incumbents and unfair to minority groups. The existing proposal would increase the size of the Senate to 63 members from 62, but that move is being challenged in state court. 

Meanwhile, after Albany lawmakers were unable to agree on new Congressional districts, the leaders of the State Legislature made separate proposals to a magistrate appointed by a panel of federal judges who are overseeing a redistricting lawsuit. The state is required to reduce its number of Congressional districts to 27, from 29, as a result of the census; after reviewing the legislative leaders’ proposals, the magistrate judge, Roanne L. Mann of Federal District Court in Brooklyn, released her own proposed Congressional district map on Monday. 

THE LATEST 

Wednesday was the deadline for legislative leaders and the general public to submit objections to Judge Mann’s plan. The Republican majority in the Senate filed several complaints; for example, Senate Republicans said the judge went too far in reconfiguring the Congressional districts on Long Island, and they asserted that it was “completely unnecessary” to carve up the district in Brooklyn and Queens served by Representative Bob Turner, a Republican who won an upset victory in the special election last fall for the unexpired term of Anthony D. Weiner, a Democrat. The Democratic majority in the Assembly said it had “no comment” on Judge Mann’s proposal. 

In Albany, pressure continued to build on Gov. Andrew M. Cuomo to refrain from striking a deal with legislative leaders that would allow them to put in place their legislative lines this year in return for a constitutional amendment that would improve the redistricting process for 2022. Former Mayor Edward I. Koch, who solicited lawmakers to pledge during the last elections that they would support independent redistricting, urged legislators not to accept such a compromise, which he said would be “only good for the people who are counting on Albany staying exactly the way it is for another decade.” 

UP NEXT 

Judge Mann is due to present a final proposal on Monday to a three-judge panel that is overseeing a lawsuit challenging the redistricting process. In a court filing on Wednesday, the judge said she was open to modifying her proposal based on the objections she had received. The judicial panel wants to put a Congressional map in place by March 20, when the petitioning period for prospective Congressional candidates is scheduled to start. 
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